LA /ESSEX PRIMARY HEADS’ ASSOCIATION NORTH EAST AREA
WEDNESDAY 12 JUNE 2013
MEETING SUMMARY: ISSUES AND RECOMMENDATIONS

Agendas and minutes for these meetings available at www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk
	
	Attendance List
	

	
	DISTRICT AND EPHA AGENDA (a.m.)
(Notes below)
Nick Hutchings, North East Vice-Chair

EEPHA meeting and AGM

Election of Officers and Local Delivery Group representatives


	Farewell to the following Headteachers:

Wendy Enguell

Tiptree St Lukes Primary

Christine Ireland
               Hazelmere Infants

Tracy MacKenzie
               Prettygate Juniors

Richard Nitsche

Richard Nitsche
Jacky Wood

Lexden Springs Primary
Chair 


Simon Billings (St John’s Green Primary)
Vice-Chair

Nick Hutchings (St John’s CE Primary)

Treasurer

Heather Tetchner (Dedham Primary)

Colchester West

Neil Matthews (Heathlands Primary) 

Colchester East 

Helen Dudley-Smith (Friars Grove Primary)
Colchester South
Gail Thomas (St Michael’s Primary &
                                            Nursery) 

Tendring Mid

Claire Claydon (Brightlingsea Juniors)  
Tendring North

Donna Parker (Ardleigh St Mary’s CE Primary) 
Tendring South

Ronnie Farrelly (Holland Park Primary)
Harwich and Dovercourt Val Metcalf (Harwich Primary) 

	p 1*
	AREA AGENDA

Welcome, introductions and update
	Tim Coulson, Director for Education and Learning


	p 2 
	Protecting children in Essex from sexual exploitation 
	DS John Woodley
DC John Staines 

	p 2- 4
	Primary Updates:
· Council elections

· Ofsted inspection progress

· Primary Partnership conferences

· The Tail

· Top performers – national comparisons

· Pupil premium

· SEN developments

· LA working with Academy Trusts 
	Tim Coulson, Director for Education and Learning


	p 4 - 6
	The Local Offer   
	Karen Woolhouse, SEN Inclusion Commissioner  

	p 6 - 9
	Serious Case Review recommendations  
	Clare Kershaw, Lead Strategic Commissioner  

	p 9 - 10
	Provision for primary children with behavioural difficulties 
	Ralph Holloway 

	p 10 - 11
	Primary school improvement updates 
	Graham Lancaster 

	p 11 - 13
	Use of the Sports’ Premium (Active Essex)
	Brian Shaw

	p 13 - 16
	Implementing and managing the 2013 school teachers’ pay and conditions 
	Nikki Harris, Nigel Sawyer, Schools’ HR 

	p16 - 17
	  Key dates
	NORTH EAST meetings with the Local Authority officers 2013/2014 -at Weston Homes Community Stadium
Wednesday 6 November 2013
Thursday 27 February 2014
Wednesday 11 June 2014
Annual General Meeting (County EPHA)     

Tuesday 15 October 2013  Chelmsford City Football Club

Deputy Headteachers’ Annual Conference 2013
Friday 11 October 2013       Weston Homes Community Stadium

Headteachers’ Annual Conference 2014
Friday 14 March 2014          Stock Brook Country Club, Nr Billericay

	*Page numbers refer to the full minutes (posted on the website) of the Summer term Area meetings with LA Officers and Headteachers.


LA /ESSEX PRIMARY HEADS’ ASSOCIATION NORTH EAST AREA

DISTRICT AND AREA MEETING
WEDNESDAY 12 JUNE 2013
ATTENDANCE

	Present

	
	
	

	Lehla Abbott
	Broomgrove Infants 
	Nerys Maidment
	Baynards Primary 

	Sue Bardetti 
	Holland Haven Primary 
	Andrew Macdonald
	Langham Primary 

	Pauline Batley 
	St James’ CE Primary 
	Gordon Malcolm 
	Fordham All Saints CE Primary

	Lelia Berkley 
	St Andrew’s CE Primary, Marks Tey
	Kerry Malcolm 
	St Lawrence CE Primary, Rowhedge 

	Frances Booker 
	St Teresa’s Catholic Primary 
	Jacqueline Martin 
	Langenhoe Primary 

	Gail Burns 
	St Michael’s Primary& Nursery 
	Tracey Mckenzie-Bell
	Prettygate Juniors 

	Stephen Burnup
	Mistley Norman Primary 
	Janet Meacock
	Millfields Primary

	Tracey Cafull
	Great Bentley Primary 
	Carl Messer
	St George’s New Town Primary

	Carol Carllson-Browne   
	Oakwood Infants
	Valerie Metcalf
Jackie Moore
	Harwich Primary
St George’s Infants & Nursery

	Mark Carter-Tufnell
	Kendall Primary
	John Morgan 
	Chase Lane Primary & Nursery

	Anne Clarke
	Tendring Primary
	Richard Nitsche
	St Andrew’s Juniors 

	Claire Claydon
	Brightlingsea Juniors
	Lorraine Oldale
	Wix and Wrabness Primary 

	Sheena Clover
	Parsons Heath CE Primary
	Tracey Oram
	Tiptree Heath Primary

	Brian Combes                 
	Stanway Primary
	Tim Palmer 
	St Osyth CE Primary 

	Ed Constantine
	Cherry Tree Primary
	Donna Parker 
	Ardleigh St Mary’s CE Primary

	Tony Coppin 
	The Mayflower Primary  
	Joanna Pointing-Newitt
	Willow Brook Primary & Nursery

	Debbie Crabb
	Great Tey CE Primary  
	Richard Potter 
	Home Farm Primary  

	Joan Dear                        
	Frinton-on-Sea Primary
	Clive Reynolds 
	Hamilton Primary 

	Tania Devereux   Boxted St Peter’s/St Andrew’s Wormingford
	Clive Reynolds 
	Hamilton Primary 

	Helen Dudley-Smith        Friars Grove Primary 
	Pam Rose 
	Kings Ford Infants & Nursery 

	Craig Duncan                  Queen Boudica Primary
	Jane Simmons
	All Saints CE Primary, Great Oakley

	Ronnie Farrelly
	Holland Park Primary
	Nicola Sirett
	Mersea Island School 

	Carole Farrer
	Lexden Primary UHI
	Heather Tetchner
	Dedham Primary 

	Sue Faulkner 
	Ravenscroft Primary  
	Rita Tingle
	Prettygate Infants

	Clive Reynolds 
	Hamilton Primary 
	Lesley Walder
	The Bishop William Ward CE Pri

	Matthew Fuller 
	Broomgrove Juniors 
	Mark Walter 
	Monkwick Juniors 

	Linda Gildea 
	Spring Meadow Primary  
	Simon Waltham 
	Cann Hall Primary  

	Debbie Griggs
	Myland Primary
	Donna Wenden
	Lawford CE Primary 

	Julia Hall
	Frobisher Primary & Nursery
	Serena Williams
	Roach Vale Primary 

	Heather Hann 
	Holy Trinity, Eight Ash Green Primary
	Patricia Wilkie

Jacky Wood
	Layer-de-la-Haye Primary

Lexden Springs Primary

	Sinead Harper
	Burrsville Infants  
	
	

	Bridget Harris  
	St Thomas More’s Catholic Primary 
	Sue Bridgeman   
	Montgomery Infants & Nursery

	Barry Hawes 
	Alton Park Juniors 
	Paul Disley 
	Highwoods Primary 

	Jackie Halliday 
	Monkwick Infants & Nursery
	Deputy Headteacher
	Heathlands CE Primary

	Richard Hopkins 
	All Saints CE Primary, Dovercourt
	John Howett 
	Newport Primary  

	Jenny Hunt 
	Hazelmere Juniors 
	Doretta Cowie 
	Perryfields Juniors  

	Julia Hunt 
	Brightlingsea Infants 
	John Magnus 
	Perryfields Juniors  

	Nick Hutchings 
	St Johns CE Primary
	Linda Hughes 
	Mousham Juniors 

	Julie Ingram
	Chappell CE Primary 
	Margaret Miller
	De Vere Primary  

	Christine Ireland
	Hazelmere Infants and Nursery 
	Carrie Prior
	St Andrews Great Yeldham 

	Lynne Kapovic  
	Stanways Fiveways Primary 
	Julie Sarti 
	Colne Engaine Primary 

	Victoria Jackson
	Great Clacton CE Juniors 
	Apologies 
	

	Melody Lowe


	Greenstead St Andrews Infant & Nursery
	Simon Billings
Benedick Ashmore-Short
	East Chair, St John’s Green Primary
Hamford Primary Academy 

	In Attendance  
	
	Neil Matthews
	Heathlands CE Primary

	Pam Langmead

	EPHA Manager
	
	

	Mike Blant 
	EPHA Liaison Officer
	
	

	LA Officers
	
	Nigel Sawyer
	ECC Human Resources

	Tim Coulson
	Director for Education and  Learning
	Nikki Harris  
	ECC Human Resources

	Graham Lancaster 
	Assistant Lead Strategic Commissioner – Primary
	Clare Kershaw

Liz Cornish
	Lead Strategic Commissioner

Lead Strategic Commissioner

	Louise Evers
	Quadrant Commissioner (North East)
	
	

	DS John Woodley 
	POLIT
	Karen Woolhouse
	SEN Inclusion Commissioner 

	DC John Staines 
	POLIT
	Brian Shaw
	Active Essex

	
	
	
	


Note: If your attendance or apologies have not been noted please contact the EPHA Manager at langmead@tesco.net for amendment.

	
	NORTH EAST EPHA DISTRICT MEETING MINUTES 12 June 2013

	

	1.
a)

b)
	WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS 

Nick Hutchings, Vice-Chair of EEPHA, welcomed headteachers to the district and area meeting. 

He summed up the morning’s presentations, noting that the input from the POLIT (Police Online Investigation Team) had been particularly useful and that the subject of child protection on the internet and child exploitation would undoubtedly be returned to at future meetings.

He reminded headteachers that EEPHA has asked Clare Kershaw to produce a checklist and timeline of activity for schools to ensure that they meet their responsibilities in relation to the Local Offer. Nick also noted that schools had come out well in the Serious Case Reviews, with no specific recommendations for education and recognition that schools were taking action and were communicating effectively and appropriately with other agencies.

Farewell to the following Headteachers:

Wendy Enguell

Tiptree St Lukes Primary

Christine Ireland
Hazelmere Infants

Tracy MacKenzie
Prettygate Juniors

Richard Nitsche

Richard Nitsche
Jacky Wood

Lexden Springs Primary
	

	2. 
 a)
b)

c)

d)

e)


	EEPHA ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

CHAIR’S REPORT 

Nick Hutchings, the Vice-Chair of EEPHA, explained that Simon Billings was unable to be at the meeting due to illness. He noted that this had been a successful year for EPHA, despite the continuing changes and pressures in the education system, and thanked headteachers for their support of the meetings.

The Summer term EPHA newsletter, including dates for the 2013/14 school year, was circulated to headteachers at the meeting -these can also be found on the Newsletter page of the EPHA website www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk. 
Headteachers were reminded that the Deputy Headteachers’ conference will be held on Friday 11 October 2013 at the Weston Homes Community Stadium (key note speakers Mick Waters and Michael Hughes) and next year’s annual Headteachers’ conference will be held on Friday 14 March 2014 at Stock Brook Country Club. 
TREASURER’S REPORT 

Heather Tetchner noted that all North East schools (103 in total) paid the 2012/13 subscription to EPHA. The opening balance of the account was £2,943.06 and the balance sheet at the end of March 2013 showed a balance of £3,977.56. The funds retained by the Area were used to pay for last summer’s HR input (£250), for presenter Michael J Flitch and other expenses.
Heather was thanked for her management of the East EPHA budget over the year and congratulated for ensuring that all schools in the Area paid the subscription.

EPHA Annual Subscription

The EPHA subscription will be £120 for the 2013/2014 financial year, to be collected in the Summer term by the Area treasurers, with £20 being retained by each Area, partly in recognition of the increasing number of resources the Area is required to pay for, as the LA no longer has the budget to pay for paperwork at meetings. The EPHA Manager confirmed that she will send an invoice out to all schools in the internal post the end of June which will include a letter explaining what the annual subscriptions are used for.

ELECTION OF OFFICERS AND LOCAL DELIVERY GROUP REPRESENTATIVES         

Chair 



Simon Billings (St John’s Green Primary)
Vice-Chair


Nick Hutchings (St John’s CE Primary)

Treasurer


Heather Tetchner (Dedham Primary)

Colchester West

Neil Matthews (Heathlands Primary) 

Colchester East 

Helen Dudley-Smith (Friars Grove Primary)

Colchester South

Gail Thomas (St Michael’s Primary & Nursery) 

Tendring Mid


Claire Claydon (Brightlingsea Juniors)  
Tendring North

Donna Parker (Ardleigh St Mary’s CE Primary) 

Tendring South

Ronnie Farrelly (Holland Park Primary)

Harwich and Dovercourt 
Val Metcalf (Harwich Primary) 

The officers and Local Delivery Group representatives were thanked for the hard work that they do on behalf of headteachers in the North East Area and for agreeing to continue in their roles or taking on new positions. 

REPORT FROM THE EPHA LIAISON OFFICER

County EPHA Treasurer’s Report 
Area treasurers have done a great job in collecting subscriptions from schools. This represents contributions from 421 schools. EPHA Executive agreed to keep subscriptions at their current level for the coming year. The county EPHA accounts are in good health with assets of around £70,000 at the moment.

4Myschools 

A donation of £25000 has been made available to EPHA through 4MySchools. This is in line with the not-for-profit company’s ideal of ploughing profits back into the community to benefit children and families in Essex and giving back to Essex schools. The profits represent a growing number of primary schools making use of the agency – and of course, as with any business, it has taken time to build up to a situation whereby profit is made. Our first dip into the funds paid for 50% costs of our speakers at the annual EPHA Headteacher Conference.

The secondary sector ASHE has the same arrangement and the same amount donated.

CAMHS

Thank you to those headteachers who have put themselves forward to attend the CAMHS JCC during the re-commissioning and consultation process. 
Thank you also to those headteachers and SENCOs who gave feedback on how the service could be improved through online consultation or by attending face to face consultation events.
Essex Education Services 

I met with Liam Donnison, heading up the council’s traded services to schools (Essex Education Services) who is keen to meet with a representative group of headteachers to talk through how services could be improved and what it is that schools want from them. If you think you might be interested in getting involved in a meeting – before the end of term – please contact me: mikeblant@gmail.com
Services include financial services, Target Tracker software, outdoors learning provision, the schools music service, HR, School Library Service, Governor training, Continuing Professional Development (CPD) etc. Essex County Council is seeking flexible and sustainable models for future working.

Other activities

Mike has attended:

· the SEND Advisory Group sessions and Local Offer task and finish group 

· Children With Disabilities Group meetings including The One Plan

· Meetings with Tim Coulson

· Formula Funding Review

· ADGs

· Children’s Partnership Board

· Southend, Essex, Thurrock Strategic Child Sexual Exploitation Group

· ELP/HR delivering Performance Management Review training sessions

· liaison with Ralph Holloway: Primary Provision; Reduced Timetables 

· liaison with Nicki Harris re: Model Pay Policy & Guidance


	

	3.

	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

NORTH EAST meetings with the Local Authority officers 2013/2014 -at Weston Homes Community Stadium

Wednesday 6 November 2013

Thursday 27 February 2014

Wednesday 11 June 2014

Annual General Meeting (County EPHA)     

Tuesday 15 October 2013  Chelmsford City Football Club
Deputy Headteachers’ Annual Conference 2013

Friday 11 October 2013       Weston Homes Community Stadium

Headteachers’ Annual Conference 2014

Friday 14 March 2014          Stock Brook Country Club, Nr Billericay
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